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  Felton C of E Primary School 

  Policy for Homework 

Rationale:

We believe homework helps children to develop important skills, in particular, those of independent learning. Parental feedback suggests most parents are in favour of some homework.  However, we understand parents hold genuinely different viewpoints when considering the value and place of homework. We therefore endeavour to use homework as an integral part of the learning process, whilst trying to balance it with other family demands. 

We do know that regular reading for all children is vital.  Reading with the support of an adult or an older reader allows the child to develop literal, inferential and prediction skills from the text.  Conversations about texts can help children model their own writing and 

spelling practice supports the writing process.  Making mental maths or learning multiplication tables fun at home helps children to develop confidence when using and applying their mathematical knowledge in real life situations.

The purpose of homework is:
· to develop an effective partnership between school and parents/carers in pursuing the aims of the school as included in the Home School Agreement. 

· to exploit opportunities for learning of all kinds, in places other than school.
· to consolidate and reinforce skills and understanding, particularly in Literacy and Numeracy.

· to extend and build on skills and knowledge learnt in school.

· to encourage pupils to develop the confidence and self-discipline needed to study on their own 
Recommended times for homework activities:
Explorers (Reception and Yr1):

10 minutes per night phonics, shared reading, early number bonds and one ‘challenge’ linked to the topic each half term
Adventurers (Yr2):  10 minutes per night reading and spelling, learning number bonds and one ‘challenge’ linked to topic each half term 
Adventurers (Years 3 and 4):  15 minutes per night reading and spelling, learning number bonds/multiplication tables and 1 piece of Numeracy homework per week.  Some extra reference work and one ‘challenge’ linked to the topic each half term.
Challenge homework will be introduced in April 2012
